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PR–08 COMPENSATION OF DIRECTORS 

We are generally in favour of fair compensation for directors, but on the condition that such 
compensation is aligned with the interests of shareholders. We support proposals that provide 
for paying a certain percentage of the compensation in the form of shares or deferred share 
units. However, we generally oppose the participation of external directors in a stock option 
plan, as we feel that this type of compensation is less aligned to the long-term interests of 
shareholders and may result in a conflict of interest for the directors with respect to managing 
such plans. Within this context, we favour a compensation plan separate from that offered to 
managers and employees. 

We believe that the requirement for minimum shareholdings by directors helps align their 
interests with the long-term interests of shareholders. Directors should be given sufficient time 
to meet these requirements. 

Furthermore, external directors should not have the same benefits as those offered to managers 
and employees, such as retirement benefits and other indirect benefits. 

Finally, given the fiduciary obligations of the directors, we oppose the awarding of stock options, 
incentive share units or bonuses to external directors in cases involving a change in control. 

 

Approval Date: Adopted January 1, 2005,  1 
Modified January 19, 2007, February 21, 2012, February 24, 2015 


	PR–08 Compensation of directors

